TOWN OF ANTRIM BOARD OF SELECTMEN'S MEETING AGENDA August 20, 2001

6:30 p.m. CALL MEETING TO ORDER

6:30 p.m. Public Hearing – FEMA Funds Bob Varnum –

7:00 p.m. Parks & Rec - Re: Gymnastics Program

- Review/sign MS-1
- Review/sign 2 Petition and Pole Licenses from PSNH for poles located off Elm Ave & Smith Road
- Review Bridge Report
- Review minutes of meeting at Tri-Town Landfill on July 23rd (submitted by Attorney Mayer)
- Review and approve minutes of August 6, 2001

Non-Public -

Review various correspondences received re: a delinquent tax issue

Miscellaneous Items to be signed

(2) Yield Tax

TOWN OF ANTRIM BOARD OF SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES AUGUST 20, 2001

PRESENT: Chairman Eric Tenney, Selectman Phil Dwight and Sherry Miller.

6:30 p.m. MEETING CALLED TO ORDER -

6:30 P.M. PUBLIC HEARING

The Selectmen opened the Public Hearing at 6:30 p.m. There was no public in attendance. Selectman Dwight moved to put the FEMA funds back into the Highway snow removal budget. Chairman Tenney seconded. The motion was approved.

6:45 p.m. Bob Varnum -

Bob Varnum, Road Agent met with the Selectmen to review his budget and department issues. It was noted that there is an increase in vehicle repair. Bob stated this was due to losing a rear end in one truck and having various other equipment repairs.

The Selectmen are getting ready to put the sidewalks out to bid. It was decided that the East Side of Main Street, West Street and Summer Street will be the sidewalks cleared. Mr. Varnum stated that it should be clearly noted that sanding and or salting would be apart of the requirements of the contract.

Mr. Varnum let the Selectmen know that the Town Barn is in need of an addition. Bob has spoke with some contractors and has several ideas of how he'd like to expand. Selectman Dwight asked Bob to get some estimates together to review at a later date.

Chairman Tenney will contact Ben Pratt to inquire if the town could dump snow (removed from Main Street) in the cemetery field.

7:00 P.M. Parks & Rec -

Sam Harding and Lois Essex, Members of the Parks & Rec Committee met with the Selectmen to discuss a gymnastics group using the Town Gym. There was some concern as to whether or not their use would interfere with other groups already scheduled to use the gym. As of tonight's meeting the Rec Committee had not received a formal proposal from the gymnastics group, when received the Selectmen agreed to have the Rec committee make any final decisions.

Selectman Dwight moved to appoint Pam Caswell as an alternate to the Parks & Rec Committee. Chairman Tenney seconded. The motion was approved.

Bridge Report -

The Bridge Report was reviewed with Mr. Varnum.

Selectmen's Meeting minutes Cont.

Paving on Route 9 -

The Selectmen received a letter from the State of New Hampshire informing them of their intentions to pave on Route 9. A letter will be sent stating that there are no concerns.

MS-1-

The MS-1 was reviewed and signed.

Petition and pole license -

The Selectmen reviewed and signed a request for two Petition and Pole Licenses for poles located off Elm Ave and Smith Road.

Approval of minutes -

The minutes of August 6, 2001 were unanimously approved.

Next meeting -

The next Selectmen's meeting will be September 10, 2001 at 6:30 p.m. unless otherwise posted.

Miscellaneous items signed -

2 Yield Tax

Respectfully submitted,

Sherry Miller